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01/01  Notes of the last meeting
            

            Apologies from Hilary Young had not been recorded and were requested to be added. The notes of the last meeting were approved as an accurate record.
 

01/02   Matters Arising
 

1. A meeting had been held in March to discuss the Evaluation Recommendations. Only one partner was able to attend. The contents discussed as an agenda item later.

2. Judy had not contacted Chesterfield LSC about the funding issues for new access initiatives. She will follow up with Jackie Powell.

3. The college attendance information requested at the previous meeting had been tabled.  

4. The Spring Conference on Vocational Pathways to Higher Education

 
successfully went ahead. 

5. The Aimhigher Plan Writer person specification description had been distributed and Helen Kay had been appointed to the role.

 

01/03   Co-ordinators Report
 

The Project Co-ordinator introduced PG/15/04/01.  Particular note and comments were  made of a number of items:

· David Berry joined the project on 1st March 2004 and would be leading on the MA Project and also become involved in other vocational project work.

· The New Access Initiatives: 

Endorsement of the Fast Forward programme by HE tutors in Schools of Education and Health and Social Care in SHU and the University of Sheffield nursing programme was given at a recent meeting. Grimsby College and Doncaster College are the main partners involved in the pilot of the project with both planning to deliver the programme over the course of one term. 

· There was a brief discussion about the progress of this development. It was suggested that the length of the programme could be either one term or delivered in a shorter more intensive block of study, although Judy pointed out that HE partners had felt that a longer programme would be more beneficial to learners to allow for skills development. CM pointed out Edgehill programme had the same name and it may be polite to discuss the name with them.
· From the Open University perspective the programme would benefit from a small element of a distance learning package built into it.  Judy Smith reported that there had been a discussion about the programme being delivered through distance learning and this could be a feature of further development of the programme.

Action: Judy to discuss further with Hilary and Richard and the BP project workers involved in the development of the programme. JS to contact Edgehill.
· The Valuing Learning Project 

It has been a slower process in getting people together to push this project forward.  The processes are in place, there is need to publicise and market it.  

· Modern Apprentices Project: 
David Berry had been familiarising himself with the AMA provision in colleges by meeting with partners of the engineering and construction group in Barnsley College, Doncaster College and Rotherham College of Arts and Technology.  Further meetings are in the process of being arranged with The Sheffield College and Chesterfield College.  The meetings had provided information to allow detailed mapping of existing course provision which had brought out a number of issues and identified some barriers to progression.  The researchers involved in carrying out a quantitative and qualitative analyses of MA's have been slow to progress but will be interviewing appropriate students about their perceptions about progression to HE before the end of the term.  Building on the outcome of this early work Dave hopes to clarify progression routes within the sub-region and begin developing some of the marketing materials as planned. 
· Curriculum Groups:

· Health and Social Care; 

this group is usually very well attended. The group has not developed any particular projects this year but may the vehicle for supporting the planning for progression into HE for AMAs in Care.

· Business and ICT: 

This is a new group and because members were only just beginning to gel some of the ideas had been slow to progress. 

· Spring Conference: 

Most partners had some involvement on the day. There has been positive feedback from participants with the workshop facilitated by Dearne Valley College  and the presentations by the LEAs identified as highlights of the day. It was important in bringing key players involved in developing the vocational curriculum together and representatives from local and regional LSCs, the DfES and Aimhigher co-ordinators were in attendance as well as school and college reps. Judy Smith would be carrying out an evaluation on the event.  Judy will give thought to the possibility of a second event for Autumn 2004 to follow up from this conference.  

01/04
Building Pathways Aimhigher - P4P - Progress with Action Plan (PG15/04/02)
Progress of the projects planned for this year was summarised. Particular note was made of the following:

· The Maths pilot project proposed by Sheffield College  has been deferred until September.   

· The Pathways to HE for under-represented groups with Rotherham College of Arts and Technology and Thomas Rotherham has been delayed.  

· The 'Bayleaf' proposed by RCAT  had not started yet.

· The GCSE English project proposed by RCAT has not started

· The Project for Travel and Tourism at Dearne Valley is underway.  Colin Rainey reported that the work had been interesting so far and a general report to Building Pathways will be given in the near future.  It was felt that the key issue has been that the small resource allocated to the project has given the college the capacity to release staff to carry out the work.  Judy commented that it would be useful to use this project as a model in other groups especially in Business and Computing.  Colin Rainey confirmed they would be interested in projects in the Business and Computing area.  

There was a general discussion with regard to the progress of the Project this year and the problem created when individual projects did not progress. Some of these issues had also been discussed in the meeting to progress the implementation of the Evaluation recommendations so this was brought to the table for further comment. In addition there was recognition that the integration of P4P with Excellence Challenge may place more demand on the Project to  support progression to HE through vocational routes in particular and this would require further planning.  BP seems to have more success with projects that are co-ordinated centrally. A proposal by Colin to have a "Building Pathways Champion" in each of the colleges for a few hours a week was discussed.  There was a view that it was not a question of resources but of capacity for college members. It was agreed that this issue needs further discussion with a suggestion that face to face discussions with colleges may be needed to ensure that BP was working with the right people and was co-ordinating with other Aimhigher activity in colleges. It was proposed that the next meeting of the Planning Group should be given over to further discussion on these issues.

Action:  JS to prepare a paper for discussion at the next planning group meeting outlining the issues for the future progress of the project.

01/05
South Yorkshire Aimhigher - Partnerships for Progression/ 
Excellence Challenge Integration

· Jed O'Neill gave an update on progress. The integration plan had been sent out to partners with a short deadline.  Helen Kay had held consultation meetings with sub-regional partners and   5-6 areas  have been identified as appropriate to promote sustainability of WP activity, building on the existing AH-Excellence Challenge and P4P activities in the sub-region and providing opportunity for new developments not covered by existing work. One proposal is for the development of fellowships for partners to sustain the WP work linking schools, colleges and HE.  A  second strand is to support a careers education and a guidance project for all Y9 tutors  and  connecting with parents.  Further strands include an extension of the Mentoring scheme delivered throughout Doncaster and a focus on vocational/Work Based learning routes. BP would be invited to participate in the latter strand.

· There is a national pot of money for AH activities which all heads of institutions were invited to participate in. Proposed Projects should be innovative activity of national significance and had to be supported by an Area Steering Group.  

· The deadline for completion of the sub-regional plan is 2nd June. This will then be received by the Regional Planning Board and sent for approval by the National Planning Board. 

· There is an additional Department of Health AH proposal with £1million to be allocated to the Yorkshire and Humber region for the next five years. A regional bid has been co-ordinated by Kath Bridger from Yorkshire Universities  and Judy Smith and Vaun Cutts for Sheffield College had  met with Kath to suggest areas  for future activity for S.Yorks. CM reported a bid had been accepted from the region. 

· A P4P dissemination event is due to be held on 29th June which will be a workshop based event, with the last part of the day looking at the way forward.  Informal feedback should have been received by the Regional  Board by the time the event is due to be held and this will be a feature of the day. 


Action: JO to check that a copy of the Consultation Paper  has been 
sent to all BP reps.
01/06
Financial Report

· An updated Financial Report for the project was tabled (PG15/04/03).

· The finances are in a healthy position with funding received in from the LSC for the AMA project.  Planned projects with colleges had not taken place and discussions would be required with a view to rolling forward with these projects.  Pay rises had not been taken into account and costs for the Spring Event were yet to be included.  

01/07
Any Other Business


Denise Eaton from the OCN presented a paper of four project 
proposals to the group:

· Community Routes to HE

· Care Leavers Access to HE

· Get The Credit

· Articulating Access to HE and the CQF


These were viewed as very interesting ideas which would fall under 
Aimhigher/Building Pathways.  It was decided that they would need to 
be looked at  further to see how they would link in with existing 
projects. In addition it was suggested that some of the ideas may be 
relevant to progress through the main P4P process rather than 
through BP. 


Action:  Denise Eaton to arrange a meeting with Jed O'Neil to look at 
how these projects could be linked with AH activity proposals. In 
addition, Denise and OCN colleagues to complete BP project proposal 
forms to ensure they are costed appropriately, etc.
01/08
Date of Next meeting: 


The group agreed to meet in June

Action: Marienne Ross to email around a suggested date to the group for agreement.

